
 

 

 

Dear Reservoir Views students, families and local community members, 

The news we all received on Friday afternoon that we would be entering a statewide lockdown was not what any of 
us wanted. For many of us it brought up very recent memories of the very challenging 2020 we lived through. I 
would like to thank all of our community for the support you have given all of our staff during this ‘snap’ lockdown.  

I am so incredibly pleased and relieved that it was just the three days of face-to-face learning that was disrupted.  

Over the past three days staff have undertaken a variety of professional learning and have had the opportunity to 
begin developing ​Individual Education Plans​ (IEPs) for all students across the school. These plans will consist of a 
literacy based goal, a numeracy based goal and a personal and social learning based goal. The students will be 
actively involved in the creation and ongoing tracking of these goals and so will families. They will be ‘visible’ within 
the classroom and will focus on strategies that can be used and actions undertaken both at school and at home to 
achieve these goals. More information will be shared about these IEPs in the coming weeks. 

WHOLE SCHOOL ATHLETICS DAY - Friday the 5th of March 
After running our whole school athletics days at school for the last two years, we are stepping up a few gears and 
heading to Harold Stevens Athletics Track in Coburg on Friday the 5th of March. Save the date, I’m hopeful that 
there will not be any restrictions with families being able to attend this event as it is outdoors. Thanks Drew for 
organising. More information to come out next week. 
STUDENT’S OF THE WEEK 

 

Thursday 18th of February 

Important Dates - Term 1, 2021 

Friday 5th March Whole School Athletics Day - Harold Stevens Athletics Track, Coburg 

Monday 8th March Public Holiday - Labour Day 

Thursday 18th March Ride to School Day 

Friday 19th March Pupil Free Day - Staff Professional Learning at School 

Thursday 1st April Last Day of Term, 2:30pm Finish 

2022 ENROLMENTS - Please contact the school to book in a school tour with our Principal and Assistant Principal 



OUR SCHOOL PLAYING FIELD 
Last Thursday the school playing field was handed over and on Friday the fences were taken down and removed. 
The field looks amazing and I know our students have been waiting a very long time to play on it. This is another 
first class facility for our school.  

 

 

 

The students learning on-site this week loved being the first to use the space! 

 

OUR NEW BUILDING 
I happily was handed over our new school building from the Victorian School Building Authority on the day of our 
Meet, Greet and Eat and it was great to be able to have this space open for our community to see. Anna has been 
busily setting the space up over the past couple of days. 



 
It was great to see students and families enjoying the new space at our Meet, Greet and Eat. 
 

 

MEET, GREET AND EAT - OUR ANNUAL WELCOME PICNIC!! 
It was absolutely wonderful to see so many of our students and their families at the Meet, Greet and Eat. Thank 
you to all of the volunteers (staff and families) who volunteered with the BBQ and in the canteen. Below are some 
photos. Thanks Yvette for taking them. 
 

 
 

 
 
 



MEET THE TEACHER MEETINGS  
Unfortunately we had to postpone our planned Meet the Teacher meetings due to the statewide lockdown. We are 
currently planning how these can now take place. 
 

SCHOOL COUNCIL ELECTIONS 
I would like to congratulate and welcome our three new parent members for Reservoir Views School Council; Katia 
Rotar (parent of Lumina in Year 6), Liz Meade (parent of James in Year 5) and Jess Pitt (parent of Lucy in Year 3 
and Maisie in Foundation - welcome back Jess).  
 
I would like to sincerely thank our outgoing school council parent members; Dom Barr, Vesna Pallagothram and 
Bec Wood. Bec has served as a parent for the past 2 years and Vesna and Dom for the past 4 years. Your 
contribution to our school has been greatly appreciated over this time. I would like to especially thank Dom who 
has served as school council president for the past 3 years. Dom has been involved in our school review process 
and principal selection process amongst many other events, all of which has required Dom to volunteer lots of 
time, thank you! 
 
Our 2021 School Council consists of the following parent members; Liz Meade, Katia Rotar, Jess Pitt, Gerard 
Daley and Eric Brown and Department of Education and Training members; Steve Stafford, Hayriye Ali and Jenny 
Shaw. 

2022 FOUNDATION ENROLMENTS AND SCHOOL TOURS 
It may seem early, but we are already scheduling school tours and taking enrolments for 2022 Foundation 
students. Please come and see me, Hayriye, Mel or Helen to schedule a tour or make an enrolment for 2022. We 
are incredibly proud of our wonderful school and Hayriye and myself thoroughly enjoy meeting with families 
individually or in small groups to talk about what makes Reservoir Views amazing and to explore our classrooms 
and facilities. 

ROAD SAFETY - CHILDREN SAFETY 
Can I please ask all families to be patient and engage in safe and legal road practices when dropping off and 
picking up students from school. There have been a number of alarming incidences where cars are being parked 
illegally (double parking, over school crossing lines, over footpaths etc) and families are not using the school 
crossing and instead are walking out in between parked cars at the busiest times of the day for a 30 second 
short-cut. Your lives and our students' lives at this school are more important than getting home two-minutes early.  
 
SUN SMART 
Just a reminder that we are a SunSmart school and during Term 1 and Term 4 it is compulsory for all students to 
wear a SunSmart hat (wide brimmed or legionnaire style) for all outdoor activities. Hats are available at the office 
for $12. If you would like your child to apply sunscreen, it’s easiest for them to have the roll on applicator. 
 
CSEF 
If you hold a current Health Care Card, please do not forget to apply for the CSEF (Camp, Sports and Excursion 
Fund). 
 
UNIFORM 
Please remember to clearly label students' uniforms, so that it is easily identified, if it ends up in lost property. 
Thank you 
 
Warm regards, 
 
Steve Stafford 
Principal. 
 
 
 



 
 
ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
Teaching & Learning 
All students are bringing home books to read each day. It is very 
important for children to be reading for 20 minutes every night. This can 
look very different for everyone. Students may read on their own, with an 
adult or family member, or the student may be read to. You may read as 
soon as you get home, after dinner, in a comfortable special place or 
before you go to bed. Students will bring home books that are ‘just right’ 
for them, they should be able to read on their own and understand it. 
The expectation in that home reading is done for enjoyment and the love 
of reading. 
You can ask questions before, during and at the end of the book such 
as: 

● What do you think this book will be about? 
● Why do you think the character did that? 
● If you were the main character, what would you do? 
● What do you think will happen now? 
● If you could write a different ending, what would it be? 
● Who would you recommend this book to? Why? 

 
Choose questions that are suited to your child.  
 
 
 
Wellbeing 
A large part of my role is the wellbeing and health of our students, all students have the right to learn regardless of 
any disabilities, trauma, physical or mental abilities. I work with our Allied health team to ensure the ‘whole child’ is 
catered for. These include but are not limited to speech therapists, support officers, psychologists and other care 
workers including the ‘Program for Students with Disabilities’ ensuring inclusivity for all of our students.  
 
If you feel your child needs support, or you have questions regarding your child’s wellbeing, please come and see 
me, our doors are always open. Or you can contact me via email ​hayriye.ali@education.vic.gov.au 
 
 
 
Hayriye Ali 
Assistant Principal 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:hayriye.ali@education.vic.gov.au


 
 



 

 

 



 
 



 
 

 
 
 
 



 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

4/5 /6 Specialist Timetable: 
4/5A 5/6A 5/6B 

PE:​ Wednesday PE: ​Thursday PE: ​Wednesday 
Music:​ Wednesday Music: ​Monday Music:​ Monday 
Art:​ Thursday Art: ​Tuesday Art: ​Thursday 

Library:​ Monday Library: ​Thursday  Library: ​Tuesday 
 



 

     ​ART  

WELCOME self-portraits, collaborative artwork by Art Club students 

Welcome to Term 1 Art Everyone! 

It’s so great to be back with the F-6 students in the art room. Here’s a snapshot of 

some artworks in progress. 

Foundation: ​Have been exploring line, shape and colour using collage, drawing and 

modelling materials. They will be creating collage self-portraits next! 

 

 1/2: ​Have been creating ‘royal’ self-portraits with a mix of materials and  can’t wait 

to add more detail. They did a great job of mixing and painting skin tones and adding facial 

features. Next they will add background, hair and crowns. 

     



  

3/4: ​Are creating plasticine ‘gratitude’ relief portraits of staff members that help 

them in the school. They are mixing skin tones and primary colours together to make 

secondary colours. They are colourful, fun to make and will look awesome on display! 

   

 

4/5/6: ​Will be creating digitally enhanced self-portraits and are currently working 

on their folio designs. So much talent! 

   

 

All completed artworks will be stored in folios and students will take them home at 

the end of the year. We can’t wait to share all the finished artworks in future newsletters. 

Also, just a reminder- if your child has not brought in an art smock (or old large t-shirt) can 

you please arrange this. They will be sent home at the end of term 1 to be washed. 

 

Thank you, 

Ms. Lisa 

 



  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  



Music  
What a fantastic start to the year for music! Our music room is finally ready for students to use and the 

instruments are organised and ready to go. Special thanks to the students in years 4/5/6, Steve, Hayriye, 

and Clint (parent of Maki in Year 4 and Tyson in Year 6) for working hard last Wednesday cleaning and 

moving instruments, tables, chairs and cupboards into the brand new music room. Special thanks also to Jye 

in Year 6 for spending a few hours helping me organise and label the instruments and decorate the music 

room. 

 

 

Of course, we didn’t just wait around idly for the music room to be finished. Students from Foundation to 

Year 6 have been reflecting on their personal musical identities and what they hope to achieve in music. 

Students have also been learning music in their regular classrooms and have already learned some welcome 

songs, musical games and folk songs, all with physical actions and body movements. I have been really 

impressed with the enthusiasm from all classes to perform these songs in front of their peers to earn house 

points. This active music-making will be even further deepened as we gradually add instruments to our 

repertoire.  

 

 


